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September 1, 2023 
 

Memorandum 
  
 
To:  Engineering Task Force  
 
From:  Amy Yeldell, EPS 
 

RE:  Mid-Continent LST, M-1982-121, Request for Review of Rock Failure and Stability 
Report  

   

 
Dear Engineering Task Force, 
 
The Mid-Continent LST is a 112c Limestone Quarry located on BLM in Garfield County just south 
of Glenwood Springs, Colorado. On January 18, 2023 a Slope failure occurred at the site. The site 
production bench was immediately put under a C&D by MSHA via a 103K Order. An RTB was 
issued on March 2, 2023. On June 2, 2023 the MLRB accepted the Stipulated Agreement between 
RMR, Aggregates, Inc. (Operator) and the Division.   
 
Per the Agreement On September 1, 2023, the Division has received the completed Rock Failure 
and Stability Report. The first report characterizes the overall site conditions that lead up to the 
slope failure and the details of the event. The second report is the stability plan moving forward. 
I am requesting assistance from the Task Force to review the provided documents and provide 
feedback or questions as necessary. The Task Force shall determine if the information submitted 
is acceptable to the Division as a path moving forward. And ensure that the Report / Plan 
complies with the Act and the Rules. Both MSHA and BLM will also be reviewing this information 
to ensure it complies with their Rules and Regulations. Please provide your feedback by 
September 29, 2023.  
 
Information located:  
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1fbY8FkqOwoDYWMWauUjzq4tJg1NUV6cW?usp=drive
_link 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1fbY8FkqOwoDYWMWauUjzq4tJg1NUV6cW?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1fbY8FkqOwoDYWMWauUjzq4tJg1NUV6cW?usp=drive_link

